ST JUDE’S PARISH, SCORESBY

49 George Street, Scoresby 3179
S Phone 9763 7302 Email: scoresby@cam.org.au

~ i 2 Member of Knox Deanery
11 July, 2021
"-.~.' . . .
Sescdet Dott 15th Sunday in Ordinary Time
SCORESBY Year B

Weekday Masses: Wednesday 14 July, Thursday 15 July & Friday 16 July at 9.15am
Saturday 6pm, Sunday 8.30am & 10.30am

Reconciliation by appointment (contact Fr Mark or Parish Office)

St Jude’s Parish Scoresby, who are we, what makes us tick and what can
we become?

Our Parish of St Jude’s is 51 years old and much has changed in our
parish, our church our country and our world in that time. Change of
course is part of life. It disturbs some whilst others embrace it but most |
suspect accept its inevitability.

Our Archdiocese of Melbourne has begun a process of substantial
change in terms of the structure and organisation of parishes throughout
the Archdiocese. It wont all happen tomorrow and I'll say some more
about it over the next few weeks.

But for now I'd like us all to think a little about who we are and what we
think we, as a community of faith we should be about, and, importantly,
what might each of us be able to do to bring this about.

To this end we have engaged Stephen Reid from the Christian Research
Association to prepare a survey questionnaire which we will email to all
parishioners (and there will be some paper copies for those who don’t
have access to email). A small group of parishioners have gone over the
draft survey and made alterations as necessary so that it speaks directly to
us here directly at St Jude’s. We would love it if EVERYBODY completed
the survey which should only take 15 minutes or so. So check your emails
as it should be on its way to you before the end of the month.

Thank you in anticipation.
Mark and the survey team, Mary, Eska, Dinelle & Edwin
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Parish Mission Statement
In a spirit of Pastoral Outreach of St Jude’s Parish,
we, the people of the parish, are called to
“Serve the Lord with Joy”.
We respect diversity and welcome all who choose to belong
to our community. By sharing our gifts and resources
generously, we support and encourage all people who come our way.
Let our voices be heard in a spirit of openness that fosters

St Jude’s Parish community, is committed to the
Victorian Child Safe Standards & acknowledges that
child safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility.

OUR PARISH OFFICE

Parish Priest:  Rev Mark Reynolds EV

mark.reynolds@cam.org.au
Parish Coordinator:  Elisa Kelesidis
Parish Bookkeeper Ema Rivera
Pastoral: Mirani Perera
Property Manager: Xavier David
Office Hours:
Tuesday — Friday: 9am to 4pm
Telephone: 9763 7302
Email: scoresby@cam.org.au
Website pol.org.au/scoresby

SERVICES & CONTACTS

Community Centre
Parish Office 9763 7302
Fitness Class
Pam Jess 9763 7302
Liturgy Group
Leon Raj liturgy.stjudes@gmail.com
St. Vincent De Paul
Helpline 1800 305 330
Tennis Club
Vito Trifilo 0447 044 920
Bible Study
Xavier David 0448 766 705

Parish Pastoral Council
pastoral.stjudes@gmail.com

PARISH SCHOOL PRINCIPALS
St. Jude’s Primary

Mr Tim McMullen 8761 9600
Holy Trinity Primary

Mr John Downie 9801 8296
St Mary’s College for the Deaf

Ms. Amanda Purcell 9800 2733
Mater Christi College

Ms Maria Haggett 9754 6611
St. Joseph'’s College

Ms Cathy Livingston 9758 2000




Serve the Lord with Joy

ST VINCENT DE PAUL WINTER APPEAL

Thank you to Father Mark for his continuous support especially during this
WINTER APPEAL to the St Vincent de Paul Society, SCORESBY Conference to
make a change to someone in community to feel they are cared for by the local
Parish. Thank you to our parish members for their generosity over the years for a
noble cause.

Our heartfelt thank you to Principal, Tim McMullen, Deputy Principal, Becky Breen,
Principal, John Downie, Deputy Principal Denham Harvie and Michelle Garvey and
the students of mini vinnies group at St Jude’s School,, Holy Trinity School & e :;'g':t_a
St Mary’s College for deaf, Wantirna South, for their efforts and generosity towards :

our Vinnies Winter Appeal.

The spirit to feed, heal, shelter, nurture and inspire—the power to change lives—is in everyone. As we enter this winter in the
shadow of coronavirus, your commitment once again requested to helping people experiencing disadvantage, poverty, loneliness
and homelessness is still very much needed and appreciated.

Donations of $2 or more are tax deductible.
Few options below for parishioners to contribute donations:

ONLINE DONATIONS:
Donate online at vinnies.org.au and enter the Conference name—SCORESBY in the “Comments/Conference Name” section.
Online donations will be issued automatically by Vinnies.

PHONE DONATIONS:
Phone donations can be made by using your CREDIT CARD and direct those donations to our Parish SCORESBY conference by
Calling 13 18 12 and confirming the name of the conference over the phone.

CASH OR CHEQUES:
Cash and cheques can be handed out to one of the volunteers of St Vincent de Paul Society. Envelopes will be left in the church
benches to be used for your donations.

Please help us to help others.
Thank you

Glory Britto President, St Vincent de Paul Scoresby Conference
Enquiries: Phone the Parish Office on: 9763 7302

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK &
THE SIGNING OF THE SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN &
YOUNG PEOPLE CODE OF CONDUCT ARE MANDATORY FOR ALL WORKING WITH KVORIA

VOLUNTEERS AT ST JUDE’S PARISH SCORESBY CHILDREN CHEC

For St Jude’s Parish to be compliant with the Safeguarding requirements all
volunteers over the age of 18 years are required to have a current Working with
Children Check which can be accessed by visiting www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au and follow the prompts.
Under the field “Child-Related Work, choose “64-Religious Organisation”. It is imperative that all volunteers have this
check in place. In the instance that you are a registered teacher with the VIT and although you are not required to have a
WWCC it is necessary to notify Working with Children Check Victoria that you volunteer at St Jude’s Parish.

Another requirement is to read the “Safeguarding Children & Young People Code of Conduct Declaration”, sign
and return the ‘Code of Conduct’ to the parish office at your earliest convenience.

Copies can be found at the exit points of the Church or by phoning the Parish Office. Could you please write on the
document the name(s) of the group(s) you participate in, for example, reader/cleaner etc. by doing so this will make it
easier to categorise the parish groups and ensure our parish data base is accurate.

Please do not hesitate to contact Elisa Kelesidis on 9763 7302 if you need any clarification regarding either matter from
Tuesday to Friday between 9am-4pm.

Thank you to all our volunteers for your commitment to our parish and for your continued support.
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Important—Easing of Restrictions—Single QR Code Covid-19 Check-in System

As you aware parishioners are no longer required to pre-register for Mass via
Trybooking. However, as you are aware it is mandatory for everyone to register arrival to
Mass by using the single QR Code COVID-19 Check-In system which is positioned at the
church entry points.

The check-in process is very simple:

1) On arrival, scan the new QR code that will be in the foyer with your camera app or the Service
Victoria app.

2) Enter your name (for individuals, enter your first & last name; and for families the first name of
each member separated by spaces please do not use commas followed by your last name.

3) Enter your phone number.

4) Select ‘Check-in to this location” and you’re done!

5) The contact details will need to be entered on first use and should be remembered by your phone on
your subsequent visits, so check-ins should be much quicker.

If you cannot scan the QR code, you can download the Service Victoria app from the Apple AppStore or
Google Play.

For those parishioners who are unable to scan the QR code could you please seek assistance as there will
be someone to assist you.

Please ensure you wear a face mask in Church unless you have a medical exemption. Social distancing
(1 per 2 square metre rule) still applies within the Church but not within a family group. It would be
most appreciated if you could arrive a little earlier to allow for the extra administrative duties to be
attended to.

Thank you for your understanding and continued cooperation in these COVID challenging times.

Next Friday 16 July 2021 the Confirmation Candidates from the Sacramental
Program will be celebrating the Sacrament of Confirmation.

Please keep them in your prayers as they take the next steps in their faith
development.

- Liturgy Team -
Pastoral Care vacancy—Mercy Health is currently seeking a Pastoral Carer to work at its aged W
care home Mercy Place Boronia. In this role you will enjoy sharing the lives of older people by \ “J | )
helping to nurture their emotional and spiritual wellbeing. f
This is a permanent part-time position. For a copy of the Position Description and to apply online via Mercy Health
the Mercy Health Careers website. Applications close Wednesday, 21 July 2021. Care first

St Jude’s Parish—Liturgy Roster
Fist Reading, Jeremiah 23:1-6, Second Reading Ephesians 2:13-18, Gospel Mark 6:30-34

July 17 /18 Saturday 6pm Sunday 8.30am Sunday 10.30am
Readers Edwin Fasola Doris Teh Louise Cooper

Arina Healy Eska Ta Adel Medel
Mass Projector Adina Atmadja Adam McMahon Audrey/Isabelle Raj 1
Children’s Liturgy Leeana & Jacklin ;{7’_
Altar Society Anita Anthony (%=

Church Cleaning Robyn Pinches/Juliet Fernandes
Thank you to all those who “Serve the Lord with Joy” by participating in these rosters.
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We ask for the peace and grace of Eternal Life for all those whose memories are sacred to
us at this time especially:

Maria Falomone, Luigi Di Bianco, Hendrikus Van Der Peet, Laurina Van Der Peet,
Giovanni Costabile, Shirley White, Frank McCormack, John Leddin, Jo Naudi.

[ am sure you will join with me in congratulating Carmel
a )i e ne / Quiney as a recipient of the Victorian Day Awards presented
=" by Kim Wells, MP, for her generous contribution and service
to St Vincent de Paul. This is a most worthy and deserving
acknowledgement and our best wishes are extended to Carmel for her dedication and
commitment.

Memorial Mass
The Niblick Catholic Golf Club which contains a number of members of this
parish, will be holding a Memorial Mass at 11am on Tuesday 13th July. Fr
Mark Reynolds will be the celebrant. Parishioners who are not Golf Club members
are also invited to attend.

For further information, contact Peter Finn (President) on 0414 818 003 or email: ptfinn05@gmail.com

MARY MACKILLOP—FUNDRAISING DINNER & AUCTION
Funding for Life Changing Small Projects within Australia

FRIDAY 27th AUGUST 2021
commences at 6.30pm with canapés

at MOUNT ST JOSEPH’S GIRLS’ COLLEGE
133 Maidstone Street, Altona

Cost: $40 per person (2 course meal & dessert, BYO drinks)
Guest Speaker: Dr Robyn Miller, CEO MacKillop Family Services
Tickets: Contact Mary MacKillop Heritage Centre on 9926 9300 RSVP Friday 20th August 221

OPEN DAY Mary MacKillop Heritage Centre, 362 Albert St, East Melbourne AT
Saturday 7th August 2021 10am-4pm in celebration of St Mary MacKillop’s Feast Day. Mary MacKillop

WERITAGE CEXTRI

Emmaus College
Years 7-12, 503 Springvale Rd, Vermont South

Join us for our INFORMATION EVENING
< " Monday 19 July 7pm-8.30pm

W Limited places available, so book now!

www.emmaus.vic.edu.au

7 S BELIEVE STUDIOS ' I William Matthews Funerals
'IST!JDle Offer different types of classes for the very young to the wise and old! | ST!Jij Owned and operated by an Australian family
\‘L--.a-- S.A.P.A ~ Singing and Performing Arts Academy \\- CALL BILL? NARELLE’ BEAU OR MELANIE
Singing/Drama/Performance MATTHEWS
Achieve Academies~ Tutoring in Math and Literacy for all Ages! 9739 6868

Believe inYou ~ Resilience Classes

All Classes Group or Sola!

Classes will be held in the 5t Jude’s Parish Centre Scoresby during the day and after school!
Contact us to find out more information!

Lorrie McMullen 0409131709 believestudios.lorrie@gmail.com




